Marton-le-Moor Parish Council meeting held on Monday 12 July 2021 via video conference at 7.00pm

1. Present
1.1 	Mr Sanderson (Chair), Mr Dowgill, Mr Hawkridge, Mr Shaw, Mr Wilkinson and Mr Windass attended part of the meeting.
1.2	There were two members of the public present.

2. Declarations of interest
2.1	The Parish Council is the Holding Trustee of the Meeting Room.

3. Acceptance of minutes of the last Parish Council meeting 
3.1	The minutes of the Parish Council meeting or Monday 17th May 2021 were unanimously agreed.	

4. Apologies
4.1	Mr Brown sent his apologies.

5. Matters arising.
5.1	There were no matters arising.

6. North Yorkshire County Council update
6.1	Mr Windass advised that Highways was back under Council control with the aim to improve service.

7. Harrogate Borough Council update
7.1	Mr Brown was not present to give an update.

8. Financial update
8.1	Mr Sanderson advised that the Balance in the Community Account is £1,250.31 and Business Premium Account is £1,544.64.
8.2	Invoices paid out: Parish Council Insurance £382.68
			       Farm and Land £300.60 (Grass Cutting)
			       S&J Kidson £50.40 (Hedge Cutting Playing Field)
			       Defibrillator Pads £52.74
			       Parish Council Email £36.80

9. Neighbourhood Watch
9.1	Mr Cole advised that a well-known character to the police had been sighted around farms and had also been burning waste near Marton Cum Grafton. 

10. Planning applications
10.1	Planning Application for Devonshire Cottage to have a second floor added, no objections from the Parish Council. 
10.2	Ten houses on The Paddock have been approved. A request for deliveries to be made within the hours of 0900 and 1530 to be made. Mr Dowgill offered to discuss the Construction Plans in regard to deliveries, Plant movement, site access/management, with Harrogate Council.


11. Village projects
11.1	Mrs Cole advised that the current plans for the triangle still needed work and clarification. Mrs Cole and Mr Hawkridge are due to have a meeting with Mr Hoddinott to attempt to go forward with the plan.

12. Correspondence
12.1	None.


13. Any other business
13.1	Mr Cole advised the 30mph speed limit signs approaching Marton le Moor from the B6265 were obstructed by the hedgerows and offered to tidy them up.
13.2	The speed calming measures on the B6265, from the roundabout at the A168 to the end of The Balk, as proposed by Geoff Harris, were discussed again.
It was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council would support his plan for a 40mph limit and HGV restrictions. The Parish Council felt that the road is currently unsafe and these proposals could improve road safety. 
It was also suggested that double white lines for that section of road would improve road safety. 
Mr Sanderson will reply to Mr Harris stating the Parish Council backed his proposal.

14. Date of next meeting 
14.1	The next meeting will be held on 27th September 2021 at 1900 hrs.
         
